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Gun Violence Prevention 
 

We are Lily Medway, Josh Geisser, and Cary Goertzel with the Religious Action Center of 
Reform Judaism. Today we are here to talk to you about the immensely important legislation 
on the expansion of background checks for sales of firearms. We are extremely passionate 
about this issue and are guided by our Jewish beliefs to stand up for what is right. I am going to 
start off by telling you a story about gun violence in my life.  
 

It was Wednesday December 12th 2018 at 9:38 am and I was sitting in my AP Computer 
Science classroom afraid for my life. Just moments ago in the middle of working on a project for 
the class with my teacher, the intercom had gone off alerting us of an imminent threat to the 
school and commanding us to immediately begin lockdown protocol. I was sitting against the 
wall as far away from the windows as I could and what I remember most was how hard my 
heart was pounding and the uncontrollable shaking of my leg. The scared girl sitting next to me 
turned slightly, just enough to show me a message on her phone from the City of Issaquah that 
read, “Issaquah High School is on lockdown. Report of a gun at the school. Police are on scene 
evaluating.” A gun at my school? I could barely even register this. In that moment my heart 
dropped. We had heard about all the school shootings on the news and we had mourned, but 
this was my school and my life and it was all too real for me. I began texting all my friends and 
loved ones to see if they were ok. To see if they were alive. I vividly remember my teacher 
sitting two people over from me, his head was between his knees and on his phone he was 
texting his wife. Even my teacher, the one I turn to for stability, was afraid for his life. After just 
over two and a half hours of sitting and worrying the intercom came on again to let us know the 
police and swat had cleared the building. Walking out of the classroom I felt nauseous and 
dizzy, these halls that I had known and been comfortable with for years seemed foreign and 
terrifying to me now. As I entered the common area I immediately saw three of my friends 
sitting at a table, two of whom were crying. The swat team had just pointed AK 47’s at them, 
instructing them to put their hands up and stand in a line. My fifteen and sixteen year old 
friends who had gone to school that day to learn had just had semi-automatic weapons pointed 
directly at them. Before December 12th 2018 at 9:38 am shootings had become all too normal 
to me. They always happened to someone else, they would never happen to me, to my school. 
This made me realize just how possible it is that any given day I go to school to learn and 
prepare myself for a bright future. That I could have that future just as easily ripped away.  
 

As Jewish teenagers, we are driven by our values taught to us to stand up for what we 
believe in. We grew up hearing and learning about different points in history that the Jewish 
people stood up to things that were incorrect in our world and now it is our turn. “Thou shalt 
not murder” is written in Exodus. This is one of the fundamental Jewish values that we learn. In 
fact, it is written in the Ten Commandments, stone tablets given to the Jewish people by God. 
These commandments are the first ten out of 613 that the Jewish people are told to follow. Out 
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of 613, “Thou shalt not murder” is one of the first ten. Jewish tradition emphasizes the sanctity 
and value of human life. My passion for gun violence prevention is rooted in my Jewish values 
which continue to drive me in advocating for change. Having Jewish text that backs up my belief 
shows how this isn’t just a matter that affects me, but effects the Jewish people as a whole. In 
Leviticus it is written, “do not stand idly by while your neighbor’s blood is shed”. We, as Reform 
Jews, cannot stand aside as thousands of people, of all ages, races, and religions, are directly 
affected by gun violence. Expanding background checks will help decrease the amount of 
violence that our fellow citizens are experiencing and continue to uphold major Jewish values. I 
can’t continue to stand by while innocent brothers, sisters, mothers, and fathers are murdered, 
and I will continue to stand up for what I and my religion believe in.  
 

109. That is the number of people who died on average a day from gun violence in 2017. 
Of those 109, 8 of them were children and teens under the age of 20 killed by gun violence in 
the US. This is an issue that affects parents, children, and all Americans in our beloved country. 
Heinous acts are committed daily because thorough and effective background checks are not 
completed on all gun owners. Because of this fatal flaw, no one can be assured of their 
complete safety on any given day. Furthermore, the current legislation in place is not enough to 
prevent these horrendous attacks from impacting the civil liberties and the public safety of our 
citizens that is promised in our constitution. Although the Brady Bill of 1994 was a major 
advancement in gun violence legislation, it falls short in many areas where background checks 
where not upheld on gun buyers. For instance, the private sale of guns doesn’t require the 
mandatory use of background checks for the sale of weapons capable of taking people’s lives. 
This could bring the potential for dangerous people unvetted to have access to firearms. There 
is also the 72 hour loophole of this bill which entails that if a background check is not 
completed within 72 hours the gun must be sold to the buyer regardless of if they have had a 
completed background check or not. Due to this in at least 1/3 of mass shootings, the shooter 
was legally prohibited from possessing firearms at the time of the shootings.  Advocating for an 
expansion of background checks for all sales of firearms will help to end the gun violence 
plaguing our country each and every day.  
 

We would like to thank the you and the (senator/ representative) for your continued 
support of (Senate: The Background Check Expansion Act (S 42)/// Rep: The Bipartisan 
Background Checks Act of 2019 (H R 8)) We thank you for cosponsoring this important bill and 
your amazing support (We are particularly excited that HR8 will be on the House floor this week 
and hope for a positive outcome). Thank you so much for your time and for listening to an issue 
extremely important to us. 


